
Law and Justice Commission 

MTU 8 
 

Minutes 
 

August 10, 2021 

 

Members Present: 
 

Jon Sandage 

Chris Lane 

Tim Henson 

Chad Gragert 

Mike Nolan 

Dale Sparks 

Matt Lane 

Chad Witkowski 

David Belvery 

Mark Kotte 

Chad Wamsley 

Rick Bleichner 

Steve Petrilli 

Nick Thacker 

 

 

Staff Present: 
 

       Robert Siron Denelle Hetrick  

 

Members of the Public Present: 
 

       Randy Wilson 

 

 

I. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Treasurer Sandage at 1:05 p.m. at 

Heartland Community College in Normal, IL 

II. Roll call and establishment of quorum: Sign-in sheet passed around and quorum 

was established. 

III. Motion was made by Belvery and seconded by R. Bleichner to approve the 

6/15/21 meeting minutes – all in favor - motion carried. 

IV. Financial Report: Motion to approve June & July 2021 expenses made by R. 

Bleichner and seconded by Belvery – voice roll call vote taken with all voting 

yea – motion carried.  

V. New Business 

A. Siron stated Chief Kemp’s last day at Danvers PD is 8/13/21. Therefore, the 

Secretary position will be vacant after that date.  

VI. Old Business 

A. Siron stated the FY2022 budget meeting with ILETSB will be held in the 

Fall. There are funds being received by ILETSB but those funds will not 

cover all budgets. ILETSB will have general revenue funds available that it 

didn’t have last year.  

VII. Curriculum 

A. Siron stated MTU 8 has a need for new PPCT instructors. A PPCT 

Instructor Certification course has been scheduled for 12/6/21-12/10/21. 

B. Siron stated the first time someone attends the Sexual Assault Investigator 

course, they need to attend the in-person Sexual Assault Trauma Informed 

Response for Patrol prior. For re-certification, the attendee may complete 

the first day online prior to attending the Sexual Assault Investigator course.  

C. Hetrick asked if departments would like the MTU to schedule a Breath 

Analysis Instrument Operator course for the Fall if possible. There was 

interest in having a course in the Fall as well as the Spring.  



D. Siron reminded everyone it has been mandated all officers will need to 

attend a certified CPR course annually beginning January 2022.  

VIII. Executive Session – No executive session was requested 

IX. Public Input – Wilson stated the ILEAS Conference will be held in March 2022 

at the Crown Plaza in Springfield. STIC pocket guides for cyber security can be 

requested through ILEAS.   
 

X. Motion made by Lane and seconded by R. Bleichner to adjourn - all in favor - 

motion carried 

 

Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 12, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. at 

Heartland Community College, Room NRC 1201. 


